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Notice is hereby given that the 2023-2024 Lane Tech LSC Regular Meeting is called
for Thursday, December 14, 2023, at 6:00 PM in Rm. 113, 2501 W. Addison,
Chicago, Illinois, and on Google Meet meet.google.com/tfr-jjva-dhc

Following are the Meeting Minutes. The original posted Meeting Agenda items are listed with
the meeting Minutes noted directly below.

1. Call Meeting to Order

Benjamin Wong called the December 14, 2023, LSC Meeting to Order at 6:02 PM.

2. Roll Call / Establish Quorum [(5 ILCS 120/7) Sec. 7.]

Present: Rebecca Daly (6:03), Jamie Fleischmann, Owen Frasor, Maureen George,
Susannah Gottlieb, Sean Groh, Anne Lokken, Mario Nunez, Ana Scales (Secretary),
Divinefavour Osuji, Edwina Thompson (Principal), and Benjamin Wong (Chair)
Absent: Catherine Ashlaw-Doherty, Tikisha Buford, Dannixa Velez
Virtual: None (5 ILCS 120/7) Sec. 7.

Quorum Established

3. Approval of Agenda

Motion: To amend and move Resolution JV Boys Soccer Team to January
By: Ben Wong
Second: Maureen George
Vote: Unanimous, in favor
Opposed: None
Abstained: None

Motion: To approve the Agenda with the Amendment
By: Anne Lokken
Second: Susannah Gottlieb
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Vote: Unanimous/ in favor
Opposed: None
Abstained: None

4. Approval of Meeting Minutes

Motion: To approve meeting Minutes (November)
By: Jamie Fleischmann
Second: Sussanh Gottlieb
Vote: Unanimous/ in favor
Opposed: None
Abstained: Anne Lokken

5. Public Participation -

Two minutes per speaker for no more than one hour (unless otherwise extended by the LSC).
Sergeant-at-arms to monitor the rotating in-person and virtual Google ‘Chat’ during public
participation. https://ilga.gov/legislation/publicacts/fulltext.asp?Name=103-0311

-None-

6. LSC Resolutions - Ben Wong

a. JV Boys Soccer Team - City Champions - Amended today to move to next month.
b. Lane Tech Yearbook Staff- Jostens 2023 National Yearbook Program of Excellence

Award

7. New Business - Renee Luis

a. Purchase orders: (0)

Fundraisers:

1. LT Boys Swim & Dive team: 11/28-12/28/23 Donors Chose
2. Computer Science 12/01-12/22/23 LT Makers Lab Bazaar where students sell items
that they designed and made in the LT makers lab course.
3. Senior Class 12/15-12/20/2023 holiday fundraiser to sell candy cane grams to raise
funds for prom
4. Music Department: 11/15/2023 Winter Band concert ticket sales

Motion: To approve the fundraisers
By: Anne Lokken
Second: Maureen George
Vote: Unanimous/ in favor
Opposed: None
Abstained: None
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b. Surveys - Parent, Teacher, and Student

Ben Wong- The LSC sends out surveys to the LT community yearly to evaluate how we
are doing and to aid the LSC in Principal Evaluation. This year the District submitted
new Domains regarding guides for Principal Evaluation. The LSC will align the survey
accordingly. Volunteers for the surveys: parents - Ben Wong and Susannah Gottlieb,
current LSC members students, and teachers. Anything new to the surveys must be
approved by CPS. The survey template and previous evaluations will be sent. Discussion
at the LSC meeting next month and then send out the survey in February.

8.      Reports

A. Principal: (see attached)

➢ E-Rate upgrade: add more than double the amount of access points, and enhanced speed.
Changes testing and weight. There was a digital delay, but it was hard to compare. Did
not see a drop in scores.

➢ Concentration on very specific skills. SAT prep is aligned with the digital version.
Students felt very good regarding the content of the test. It is the adaptive nature of the
test that they appreciate. Teachers can access skills insight reports with the bands for
grading. April 16 the PSAT. Specialized skills session for the teachers to differentiate for
all diverse learners.

➢ Plans to take all SAT and exams online, but as of now, we have a choice.
➢ Science Fair - the teacher aspect. Students all have mentors for feedback. Incredibly

grateful for all the Alpha teachers. Lucy Young and Nathan Norlund.
➢ Heavy athletic and performance season.
➢ Finals tomorrow.
➢ Winter Assembly before the break.
➢ Grades will be distributed in January.

B. PPLC - Mario Nunez / Rebecca Daly

Met this Tuesday. In the exploratory phase, including differentiation. Lots of data to
discuss, and what the PPLC will do with that data in terms of helping Lane, and report
back next month.

C. Friends of Lane - Lisa Applebaum

➢ There are 40 grants to be given to teachers, some grants are up to $750.
➢ Staff/Teacher Appreciation and holiday luncheon with gift cards as a thank-you collected

- Friday, December 8.
➢ Give Back Socials 20% give back- Wild Goose and Hop Butcher on Lincoln raised

$359.09.



➢ Three different Lou Manati’s 20% give-back - raised $344.45.
➢ Shop for Schools raised $729.02.
➢ Lakeview/Roscoe Village Chamber of Commerce- Lane to Sponsor Film - “Like”

regarding the addictiveness of social media and technology.
➢ Gala May 3, 2024, at Theater on the Lake - Taste of Lane theme.
➢ Annual Appeal Giving Tuesdays raised 53K - November 28.
➢ No January Community meeting, because Course Selection was a well-attended virtual

meeting thanks to AP Alison Hildebrandt. Might have a social event in place.
➢ There will be special hours for the Spirit store - check online for hours.

D. Students (See attached)

E. Alumni Association - (See attached) Michelle Weiner emailed a report.

F. BAC - None

9. Old Business

None

10. Announcements

Principal Thompson added the Computer Science Department was visited by people
interested in investing through FOL.

LSC applications are out - due February.

Next meeting January 11, 2024

Ben Wong announced that his son was elected to be Freshman Class President and
daughter as Senior Class President.

11. Adjournment

Motion: to adjourn at 6:41 PM.
By: Ben Wong
Second: Sean Groh
Vote: Unanimous/ in favor
Opposed: None
Abstained: None



Students Report:

Core/Student Council: Sean Groh,

- Holiday Bazaar: Makers Lab students welcomed students and parents to their annual
Holiday bazaar.. 100% of the profits go to resources for students and professional

development opportunities for the Lane Tech Computer Science department.

Ranging from chessboards to wooden candle holders to jewelry, students use tools

like laser cutters, 3D printers, 3D carvers, and vinyl cutters to create their items. You

can find the gift catalog on the Makers Lab website.

- Student Council is continuing to make sure students are on time and in class for all

periods and advisory during finals week. For example, students that skip advisory

first period (140 minutes) will receive demerits and their eligibility for International

Days and Prom may be affected.

- Congratulations to some of our seniors getting matched to Questbridge and a full

ride to Northwestern, Princeton, and Colombia. Our posse scholarship winners who

will attend Cornell, UW-Madison, Middlebury College, and Connecticut College, and

a senior who won the Western Golf Association Evans Scholarship.

Omega: Owen Frasor

- We had an Omega Workshop last week on December 5th. It was holiday-themed and
focused on community building within the program.

- The Winter Choir concert was last night! Over 300 people were in attendance!
(Congratulations to Mrs. McKinstry on her first concert with the choir!)

- The Orchestra concert was on December 8th!
- The Winter assembly is on Thursday, December 21st. It will feature performances from

the Choir, orchestra, drama department, and others!
- Final exams begin tomorrow, December 15th, and will go through Tuesday the 19th.
- SAT prep applications have just opened.
- Omega students have started programming courses for next year.
- Owen: Attendance concerns and how they impact their participation in Prom and I-Days

-the admin had created an ‘Absence Recovery Plan’ to assist those students who had
more than 10 absences. He’s interested to learn more about that next month.

Alpha: Ddvine Osuji

- I would like to start by saying congratulations to my peers that participated in the
December Science Fair on Dec. 7 and especially to the Top 10. I would also like to thank
volunteers and teachers that helped to make the fair a success.



- Over 60-5th graders from Waters Elementary School were invited to the science fair and
learned about all the different projects in different categories.

- Two alumni families (Friedman and Puczko) gave 7 awards to top projects
- We had our first mentoring session for the May Science Fair participants/alpha freshmen

during yesterday’s advisory.
- Alpha students have started discussions regarding programming courses for next year.
- The CS Department hosted an event called ED week during Dec. 4-8 which included

workshops, visits from former students, and key speaker presentations.
- Today the Black Student Association helped with packaging toiletry bags for the

homeless.
- The college and career center has scheduled presentations by Northwestern Academy

for Public Schools and by the University of Chicago Collegiate Scholars about their
support programs for the underclassmen. “Totally unbiased opinion”: (Northwestern
Academy > UChicago Scholars)
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